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Meeting notes & action points

	Title:
	The Advisory Group on the implementation of The Concordat to Support the Career Development of Researchers 

	From:
	Julie Reeves 
	Date: 
	20th June 2011


Attendees: 

Hugh Perry: Jenny Armstrong, Anne McConkey, Catherine Pope, Ursula Puentener, Julie Reeves, Stephen Tarling, Joe Viana
Special guest: Sue Edwards from RIS  
Apologies: Susan Rogers

The group thanked Susan Rogers for her contributions to the Advisory Group and for her chocolates!
Meeting notes:
1:  Meeting notes and action points from January meeting were approved.  

2:  The Group reviewed all outstanding action points
1) The question was raised: what is the HR strategy?  We were told that a plan is in existence but being reworked so that it aligns with corporate strategy.  The new HR plan will be ready in October.

2) The Advisory Group confirmed it will operate until December 2011 and then will cease to operate.

3) HR badge of excellence: question was raised by ST as to when we will be ready to apply for recognition.   Group agreed it would be silly not to apply for it as we are so close.

4) Involving PIs in the implementation of the Concordat:  the Group recognised that there was not an easy way to identify PIs.  Suggestion that Finance could do help us via grant awards.

The Group discussed the Recommendations it would make to Phil and the University

1) The group revisited the Terms of Reference

2) The First Recommendation was to improve the data on research staff and to better ways of identifying research staff.  The Group agreed that the single biggest problem was not knowing who people are. 

· Communication – approval expressed for the map logo by UP.  JA noted how difficult it was to keep an up-to-date list locally because of staff turnover.  HP asked if HR could produce a better list – CP suggested PIs might be able to help.  

· AM agreed to raise the matter with the Director of HR.  Perhaps HR could link up with Finance and find ways of teasing out job titles.  
· We need to fix the identification problem for EU Badge, REF, RCUK and EU staff etc.

3) The Second Recommendation centred on empowering ECRs.  The Group agreed that each Faculty will need to take responsibility for this by nominating a member of staff who would support research staff and work with them locally.
· Professor George Lewith was cited by JR as example of good practice.  HP said this role should report to the Dean on ECR matters.  The role needs to be linked to core of strategy and sit on management committee of units.

4) The Third Recommendation centred on the effective application of requirements and regulations relating to research staff and all HR processes.

· All REF Champions need to be sent the Concordat letter.

· The Group agreed that someone in each Faculty needs to be informed about new arrivals and check with PIs on Induction and Reviews.
· All PIs should have their PPDR linked to the Concordat.  The Research Manager’s performance should be assessed, developed and rewarded.  AM agreed to speak with Bridgette Wilkinson about this in HR.

· HR and Finance need to link up over PI performance.

· It was agreed that there is a need to act as the end of contract dates come up for individuals and to enact a good exit process.
5) The Fourth Recommendation was for research staff to have access to high quality careers advice.
· Research Staff should have access to Career Destinations.  We are embarrassed about the incoherent access for ECRs to Career Destinations.  We are only 1 of two Russell Group universities who do not offer any career support to ECRs (the other is LSE).
· CP suggested we sent a welcome letter to Tessa Harrison, the new registrar, explaining who we are and what we would like from Career Destinations.

· We need to manage the expectations of research staff and Career Destinations – it was agreed that we obtain data on potential numbers using careers services.  ST suggested we used data from CROS, and it was also suggested that we obtained information from other Universities (e.g. Bristol) and the ECR use of careers service.

· AM/JR to meet with Tessa Harrison or Caroline Court to discuss the possibility of Career Destinations opening services to research staff.
6) The Fifth Recommendation that research staff should be recognised and valued for all of their contributions including informal ones and that outstanding PIs also need greater recognition.  We need to encourage Faculties to make better use of VC Awards – the Group might put out suggestions to Heads of Units.  Contact Deans to suggest Faculty prize £250 per Faculty – use Roberts money for this.
7) The group agreed that responsibility needs to shift downwards – from University through Faculties down to research staff themselves.  Our aim is for research staff to reach the point where they own their careers (‘soton is a good place for me and for getting a job’).  Each Faculty needs an ECR champion, all research staff needs access to mentoring and training and development, and the University should an annual briefing (with tea and cake). 
	Actions
	To be completed by
	Person(s) responsible

	1) The Deans need a short seminar on the Concordat – 1 hour.  A professional briefing on what is everyone’s responsibility and what will happen if you don’t do this and the REF impact.  We need to stress that the Concordat makes us part of the Russell group that cares – this is the way you would like to be treated.  PDU need to draw up short instructional seminars (CP and JR to talk about a way in to REF).

2) AM to write a bid/statement of expectations around the Concordat and take forward with the support of the group.  Aim for April 2012.  1st draft via UEG and signed by Phil and Janice.  CP pointed out that UCU aim to get rid of casualization and move to open ended contracts and we should get this written into the document.

3) Group to send recommendations and TOR to Phil.  

4) Group continues until we receive HR badge and monitoring processes are agreed.  Hugh to meet with Phil and JR about moving forward.

5) Next meeting – end of summer to review situation.


	By September 2011
April 2012
By October 2011
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